MACON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
OCTOBER 13, 2020
MINUTES

Chairman Tate called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. and welcomed those in
attendance. All Board Members, County Manager Derek Roland, Deputy Clerk
Mike Decker, Finance Director Lori Carpenter, County Attorney Chester Jones,
members of the news media and interested citizens were present.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: The board members recognized Mr. Jones for his 11
years of service as county attorney. Chairman Tate said the county
commission was “honored and blessed to have you serve us,” and praised Mr.
Jones for his “educational and non-biased perspective.” Commissioner Higdon
wished Mr. Jones the best in retirement and thanked him for his service, and
Commissioner Gillespie described Mr. Jones’ “steady hand” in his work with
the board. Commissioner Beale thanked Mr. Jones and his wife, Susan, and
said, “I hate to see him go,” and Commissioner Shields expressed his thanks as
well.  Mr. Roland noted he and Mr. Jones have worked closely together for
seven years, adding that Mr. Jones’ “cthical standards are unparalleled.” Mr.
Roland said there were many things the county accomplished that “we could
not have done without him,” and described Mr. Jones as a “first-class
individual.” Sheriff Holland commented that he had worked with Mr. Jones
during his entire career as sheriff, and pointed that when a final legal
document was produced, it was “a guarantee you could count on.”

MOMENT OF SILENCE: Chairman Tate asked those in attendance to observe
a moment of silence. '

PLEDGE TO THE FLAG: Led by Mr. Jones, the pledge to the flag was recited.

PUBLIC HEARING ON THE PROPOSED AMENDED AND RESTATED
WIRELESS TELECOMMUNICATION FACILITIES ORDINANCE: Chairman
Tate called the public hearing on the proposed Amended and Restated Wireless
Telecommunication Facilities Ordinance to order at 6:07 p.m. and recognized
Joe Allen with the county’s Planning, Permitting and Development (PP&D)
Department. Mr. Allen explained that the commissioners had asked the Macon
County Planning Board to “streamline the process” for the approval of these
types of towers, and after “hard work and a lot of debate,” he was presenting a

Minutes
10.13.20
Page 1 of 9
























ADJOURN: With no other business, at 9:12 p.m., upon a motion by
Commissioner Beale, seconded by Commissioner Shields, the board voted
unanimously to adjourn.

Derek Roland Jim Tate

Ex Officio Clerk to the Board Board Chairman
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